
Rosedale East and West 

Parish Council Report – October 2009  

On 22 October 2009 the Parish Council held its monthly meeting and discussed 
several points including the following: 

1.      Road safety – the Council is now trying to get the Highways department of the 
County Council to help in the implementation of the speed restriction and signage 
proposals which were agreed on in the September meeting. No progress to report yet. 

2.      Neighbourhood watch – since the meeting at the Coach House Inn in 
September no one has stepped forward to coordinate this scheme. If you are 
interested in reinvigorating this scheme and you would like to play a key part please 
contact PC Marsden on 0845 6060 247 or by email at 
ryedalesnt@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk and put your name forward. 

3.      Rosedale First Responder Scheme – the Yorkshire Ambulance Service are 
again looking at running this scheme using landline phones instead of mobiles. They 
tell us they have a scheme running elsewhere that uses landlines where a lack of 
mobile signals means they cannot be used. If this is considered practical we might be 
able to make progress on this worthwhile scheme. 

4.      Affordable housing – the project which is being run by the Parish Council 
has moved on to the next phase which is to confirm what affordable housing needs 
currently exist in the parish or are likely to come up in the next few years. You should 
all receive a survey questionnaire delivered to your home in the next few weeks which 
will ask you to consider if you or any member of your family have a requirement for 
affordable housing. Please look at the questionnaire and complete it if you think you 
have a need. There will be two points of contact for queries on the questionnaire, one 
is Colin Huby who works for Ryedale District Council and the second is our Clerk, 
Tony Morley. Please feel free to contact either with your questions. 

5.      Village Name Signs – the project to site two new village name signs on 
Chimney Bank and Heygate Bank are progressing. The Highways Department and 
the National Park Authority have agreed to the proposals – we are just waiting for 
landowner approval before work can begin. We are hopeful that most of the cost will 
be covered by a grant from the National Park.  

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 22 
October 2009 at 7.00pm in the Updale Reading Room. If you have any 
points you would like to raise please contact one of the Councillors or the Clerk who 
will all be happy to help. 
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